
Spring Primary School 
Spring Road, 

London, 
L2 3JK 

 
Monday 18th January 2021 

 

Dear Mr Smith, 

I have been a pupil at Spring Primary for the last seven years, I feel it is now my job to write to you 

about how students feel about school uniform. For a long time, we have felt that a school uniform is 

old fashioned and not practical. By writing this letter, I hope to show you that this is the case, and 

persuade you to change this rule.  

Firstly, a recent survey conducted by the school council showed that most children would like to 

wear their own clothes to school. As a Head Teacher, it is your job to listen to and think about any 

opinions of your students and to discuss them. As the school council are from all the classes in the 

school, it is important that you listen to any information they have about what pupils want.  

Secondly, myself and my friends feel comfier in our own clothes. This is important as the more 

comfortable we feel, the more we are able to concentrate on the work we are doing. If we are 

always fiddling with stiff collars, itchy trousers and tight shoes, this distracts us in lessons and stops 

us from learning. Therefore, wearing our own clothes would help us in our learning time and help us 

to do better in school.  

Finally, our parents would also benefit from the move to not wearing school uniform. Parents would 

no longer have to rush to get our uniforms washed and ironed in time for Monday. It would also 

save money as they would not have to buy uniform. Good quality school uniform that lasts does not 

come cheap! The money they save could be put towards school fund to buy new books, or 

stationery resources for our home, so we are able to complete our homework.  

As you can see, there are many strong arguments as to why the children of Spring Primary school 

should be able to get rid of their uniforms and wear comfier, more stylish and useful home clothes. 

Please think about what I have said in this letter carefully. My friends and I look forward to finding 

out what you decide. 

Yours sincerely  

Tom Banks 

Year 5 


